

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL



Friday 12th May 2023

<u>Class Dojo</u>



The winning classes last week were: 1/2H and 3/4RB

The winning classes this week were: 1/2M and 3/4RB

Well done everyone!

Attendance

The winning class last week was **3/4B** with 97.8%

The winning class for the term was 1/2PM with 100%

Well done to them!

Celebrating Success Outside of School

Mollie-Mae, Lily T, Lily M, Kade, Alfie T - Swimming

Elijah - Kickboxing

Piper R - Gymnastics award

Well done everyone!

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST. We have had such an exciting couple of weeks in school. To commemorate King Charles III's coronation last weekend, we celebrated in school on Friday whist wearing our red, white and blue. The children looked fantastic! A huge well done to everyone who made a crown in our 'Design a Crown' competition. They look wonderful on display in the corridor. Thank you for taking the time to make them. The cook prepared a special picnic lunch and the children enjoyed a picnic in the hall (as the weather was not kind to us). However, the day was still brilliant and we enjoyed our lunches together.

> This week, our wonderful year 6 pupils took on the challenge of SATs. Each morning they arrived early to complete challenges and quizzes in the hall enjoying some breakfast with their friends. We would just like to say that the children have worked fantastically all week tackling the very tricky papers. They have shown true resilience and stamina and we are so proud of each and every one of them. They have their residential visit next week so we hope they have a fantastic time!

> Next week, Year 2 children start their SATs tests - the children have done some practise in class and they are ready. They have nothing to worry about and staff are available if you have any questions.



Thank you for your support,

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

May 2023

Dates for your diary

15th - 19th - KSI Year 2 SATs Week

17th - 19th - Year 6 Residential Visit to Pioneer Centre

26th - Reception visit to Ash End Farm

26th - Break up for Half Term

June 2023

5th - Return to school

13th and 14th - Y4 Peer Mentor training (12 pupils)

16th - Year 1/2 Donuts for Dads - Father's Day

19th - Reception Sports Day 9.30-10.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

19th - Year 1/2 Sports Day 1.30- 2.30 (Parents/Carers) welcome)

20th - Year 3/4 Sports Day 9.30-10.30 (Parents/Carers welcome)

20th - Year 5/6 Sports Day 1.30- 2.30 (Parents/Carers weclome)

22nd - Year 1 visit to Sandwell Valley

23rd - Year 2 visit to Sandwell Valley



















D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

> office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

> > Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby

Be Kind and Coring Excel in Learning Show Respect Take and Coring At D'Espacourt, we aim to be our BEST-

D'EYNCOURT

Sun Awareness Week

In May we think about Sun Awareness Week which is intended to highlight the importance of being safe in the sun. We wish we had some sun but we can hope that things improve over the next few weeks. The motto is: Slip, Slap, Slop. Slip on a shirt, slap on a hat and slop on some sun cream! It's important to check the UV levels each day since this is what tells you whether protection is required. If the UV level is 3 or above, then you need to make sure to

1.SLIP 2.SLOP 3.SLAP 4.SLIDE 5.SHADE

slip, slop, slap! As the weather gets warmer, please ensure you're sending your child to school with a sun hat and sun cream!

Bikeability 2023

Last week, Year 4 children had the opportunity to complete their Bikeability level 1 award in school. They enjoyed a morning of learning new skills on the playground. The children had an amazing time and learned some valuable skills. Well done to the children who took part in this. They have received their certificates and badges in assembly last week.

<u>Mental Health Awareness Week</u>

Next week is Mental Health Awareness week and this year the theme is 'Managing anxiety'.

Anxiety is a normal emotion in us all, but sometimes it can get out of control and become a mental health problem. Lots of things can lead to feelings of anxiety, including exam pressures, friendships or other big life events.

We will be sharing some different tips encouraging everyone to build in some small yet effective activities into their daily lives to help them battle anxiety.

With some of the children taking on their assessments over the last week and in the future, it is important to discuss the feelings of anxiety that children can face. You can explain that it is ok to feel nervous but it is important to talk about your feelings - a problem shared is a problem halved.



Charles III. Last Friday, we all came in wearing red, white and



blue to school - looking fabulous. We all had our photo taken by the wonderful balloon arch created by Jensen's Mum. Thank you to her for making this for us.

During the week, the whole school completed lots of activities in classes, learning about King Charles and we have created a wonderful display in the KSI corridor of writing and art through the school. Thank you to the children (and parents/carers) who contributed to the 'Design a Crown' competition in school - they are truly spectacular! Well done to everyone. It was so hard to choose the winners.

Although it was a wet day, the cook prepared a special picnic lunch which we enjoyed altogether in the school hall. Thank you for bringing in your picnic blankets that we could use on this day.

lf you watched the event, we hope you enjoyed watching the coronation at the weekend.

<u>Year 6 SATs</u>

It's that time of year again when our Year 6 children have the chance to show themselves just how much learning they have packed into their time at D'Eyncourt with the annual KS2 end of primary phase statutory Assessment Tests. And what a week it has been! The children came into school for breakfast in the morning at 8am and tackled some tricky problems and Kahoot quizzes before heading into their papers.

We have been so impressed with the children this week- they have given their all and really pushed themselves in every test they have faced and they have done so with enthusiasm Today, the children were treated to domino's pizza, cakes, doughnuts and some free time to enjoy themselves. Well done to Year 6.

<u>Year 6 information</u>

Year 6 will be heading off on their residential next week. They will need to be in school on Wednesday 17th May at the usual time but they can come straight into the mobile with their cases/bags. We aim to leave at

We are planning an end of year party for year 6 children on Friday 7th July after school - please keep this date available if your child is in year 6. More details to follow in due course.